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NOTES EI Europe Consolidated Financial Report 2007/8/9
1. INCOME
1.1 There are four elements to the income which is used to fund EI Europe activities:
i. unspent balance brought forward; 

ii. income from supplementary dues;
iii. subsidies from EI-Global budget; and, 
iv. solidarity funds.

1.2 Because of under-expenditure in the 2001-2004 period there was a substantial balance brought forward into the 2006 – 2009 period. It was used gradually over that period and is now exhausted.

1.3 Income from supplementary dues is 7.085% per member of the EI Global dues rate.

1.4 Provision was made by the 2007 EI World Congress for dues to increase each year by 3.5% until the next World Congress. The income from supplementary dues has risen more or less in line with that provision between 2006 and 2009.

1.5 Subsidies from the EI-Global Budget are mainly in the form of staffing time and administrative costs. These are very difficult to quantify and vary from activity to activity.

1.6 Contributions to the EI Solidarity Fund were used to fund a number of meetings and workshops on trade union organisation and development, and on training in negotiation skills in Central and Eastern Europe.

2. EXPENDITURE
2.1 Provision was made in 2008 and 2009 for the projected costs of the European Regional Conference.

2.2 The cost of each Committee meeting to EI Europe is approximately €20,000. The figure varies significantly depending on the attendance.

2.3 Expenditure is generally in line with the annual budgets approved by the Committee.
2.4 The EI Europe accounts are audited each year as part of the audit of the EI Global Accounts by Ernst & Young, the EI Auditors. The audit is recorded as a single line in the overall EI audit. The Auditors have not raised any issues about the EI Europe accounts during this period.

Charlie Lennon, EI Deputy General Secretary
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